## Highlights from the August 22, 2022, U-46 Board of Education meeting

The Board of Education meeting was held at 355 East Chicago Street, Elgin.

Prior to the regular meeting there was a Board Finance Committee meeting at 4:30.

As part of Accent on Achievement, the Board honored students Evelyn Diem, Charles Hall, and Kaylie Behrens for placing first and winning gold medals at the Special Olympics Illinois Summer Games.

During the Strategic Plan Report Dr. Sanders gave a Back to School update. The district still has open staff positions. There was also a <u>presentation</u> on the Fiscal Year 2023 budget. The public is urged to look at the <u>Budget Book</u> which contains not only financial information but also information about the district as a whole.

There were no public comments.

Chanda Schwartz gave an update on CAC (Community Advisory Council) and urged all interested parents and community members to attend the first meeting on Thursday, September 8, at 7:00 p.m. CAC meetings will be in-person with a virtual option, and will be held at the U-46 Welcome Center, 1019 East Chicago St., Elgin.

The Board approved in the Consent Agenda and during Discussion/Action:

- Personnel report of 08/22/22 and Board meeting minutes of 8/8/22.
- Bills in the amount of \$7,966,847.
- Minutes of the 6/6/22 Board of Education Finance Committee meeting.
- A 3-year contract with the District U-46 Educational Assistants (DUEA).
- Bids, contracts, building permits, proposals, and change orders discussed at the previous Board meeting.

During Other Business the Board received the <u>Administrator and Teacher Salary and Benefits</u> Report for School Year 2022.

During the Work Session the Board reviewed:

- The purchase of a Tub Grinder to replace one that is 20 years old.
- A 3-year contract with HUDL to provide video services at all five high schools.
- A renewal of the School Resource Officer (SRO) contracts with the villages of Bartlett, South Elgin, and Streamwood, and the city of Elgin. A sample contract is <a href="here">here</a>.
- A contract renewal with Gorbold Behavioral Consulting.

A link to the video of the Board meeting can be found <u>here</u>. A link to the complete Board meeting packet can be found <u>here</u>.

The next regular Board of Education meeting will be held on Monday, September 12, at 7:00 p.m., at 355 E. Chicago St., Elgin.